

AERO PARTS MANUFACTURING COMPANY

WICHITA, KANSAS

September 16, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen Robinson Gymnasium Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Doc":

Just wanted to drop you a line and thank both you and Mrs. Allen for the lovely wedding present you gave Jean and I. It certainly was a wonderful gift and you don't know how much we both appreciated it. I was in Lawrence the other day just for a few minutes and wasn't able to stop and thank you personally.

I hope that by now Mrs. Allen is feeling better and is ready for the coming school year. From the information I have received, you will have all of your boys back this winter for basket ball. I certainly was glad to hear that and hope that you will go ahead and ring the bell for another championship.

I have a very nice job in personnel work in Aero Parts and like it very much. However, I do not expect to stay with it very long as my deferment is up November 10. After that I do not exactly know what I will be doing. I sure would like to stay with this job because I think there is a great future in it. About my only chance of anything in this line would be if I can still have this job when I get back from military service.

I guess I had better close, but I do want to thank you again for the lovely gift and I want to also thank you for the many favors you did for me while I was in college. Anything I can do to return these favors, just let me know.

Fraternally,

Ralph Miller